TOWN OF SEABROOK, NEW HAMPSHIRE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

DATE:

September 29, 2020

TO:

William Manzi, Town Manager

FROM:

John M. Starkey, Public Works Manager

RE:

DPW Monthly Report - July 16th to September 29th, 2020

Dear Bill:

Please accept the following as a report of the Public Works Department activities for the above referenced period.

- Test pits dug at Harborside Park for design engineers/bulkhead.
- Beach raking.
- Town pier, float, and gangway all repaired this time frame. Town pier electrical still pending.
- Mowing cemeteries, war memorials, and athletic fields.
- Town assisted burials of cremated remains.
- Transfer Station open and manned.
- Trucks state inspection almost done.
- Re-grading all gravel roads.
- Re-constructed two catch basins.
- Welcome Center closed after Labor Day.
- Double runs to the beach closed after Labor Day.
- Traffic pattern on beach streets changed after Labor Day.
- Arterial roads sidewalks cleared of weeds.
- Recreation building exterior cleaned and beautified for Election Day.
- Election Day set up and take down.
- Filed an Annual Phase II Stormwater Report to the EPA on time!
- Answered many service requests by citizens.
- New batting cage at Governor Weare Park foundation/concrete and metal walls set.
- Replaced vacant secretaries position with C. Carter starting 10/2/20
- Position vacant since mid July. Special thanks to Lynn Willwerth and David Schiappa for their able assistance through this extremely difficult period.

Respectfully submitted,

John M. Starkey

DPW Manager

JMS/law